
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Advisory Board/School Council Minutes 

April 29, 2025 
 
 
The Advisory Board/School Council met on 4-29-2025.  Dr. Rush reported 
the following:  
 
LRPS had its third and final School Improvement (SIP) visit from the 
Central office, and it went very well.  LRPS scored a proficient rating for 
the year. 
 
Dr. Rush provided a list of teachers leaving LRPS due to retirement, 
moving out of district…etc.  She also shared the new hires with the 
advisory board.  For the 2025-2026 school year, vacancies have been filled 
to complete slots from PK-2nd grade.   
 
Dr. Rush shared that the custodial position has been filled, but there are 
still two vacancies.  A lunchroom monitor is needed, which is a part-time 
position.  The school also needs a Family Engagement Liaison, which was 
recently posted on the hcbe website. 
 
A Family Engagement Liaison is needed because LRPS will be a Title 1 
school for the 2025-2026 school year.  Dr. Rush shared that schools 
obtain Title 1 status when they require additional federal funding to help 
improve the academic achievement of low-income students.  Applications 
for this position will be reviewed, and interviews will be conducted in the 
coming weeks.  
 
LRPS is gaining a Computer Science teacher for the 2025-2026 school 
year.  This teacher will be part of the specials team, so LRPS will be on a 
4-day rotation schedule.  There will be both computer science and STEM 
instruction in this position. 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Happy Everyone Week (Teacher Appreciation Week) will be the week of 
May 5-9.  LRPS faculty and staff will be showered with appreciation from 
PTO as well as the school.   
 
Meeting adjourned. 


